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April, 2021, Prayer Letter

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

I pray that my prayer letter finds each of you doing well. Because of the
Covid-19 virus, for many months, Freda and I had not been able to travel to
churches and present the need that missionaries have for Bibles. We thank the
Lord that we are well and now able to resume traveling to churches and
reporting on the BEAMS Bible ministry.

Also, because of the virus, boxes of Bibles were not allowed to be mailed
to other countries. We thank God that many, but not all, countries are now

accepting these boxes of Bibles and missionaries on the foreign fields can once again receive
Bibles.

Missionaries are Welcome at BEAMS

At the BEAMS headquarters in Gulfport, Mississippi, we often have missionaries staying in
our guest rooms. We recently had Jens and Gina Looney to spend the night. This couple has been
called to go as missionaries to Indonesia. They are traveling to churches in America to raise
personal support. I had the privilege of visiting with Bro. Looney and discovering his need for
whole, hardback Bibles in the Indonesian language. He wants to do some research and get back
with me.

Passing the Sword Service

Please plan to attend the Passing of the Sword Service at 7 pm on June 2, 2021, at Faith
Baptist Church; Gulfport, Mississippi. I am resigning as Executive Director of BEAMS and
Passing the Sword of Executive Director to Dr. Arthur Lockard, Jr. I will continue to serve as
President of the BEAMS Board of Directors and as a BEAMS missionary traveling to churches to
promote the BEAMS Bible Ministry. Dr. Johnny Pope is the main speaker for the service. Dr.
Pope's Dad, Dr. Julian Pope was the founder of BEAMS.

I believe that Dr. Lockard will do a good job, a great job, as Executive Director. He has
served the Lord in the BEAMS ministry for ten years. He has been faithful and loyal. Freda and I
ask that you pray for him and for us.

Thank You
Freda and I thank each individual, church, and pastor for your faithful prayers and support
for us and the BEAMS Bible ministry.

Your Missionaries,
R 9 EFmie—

René and Freda Freret



